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October 21, 2019 

GBOS/GFR Joint Meeting
Minutes Final
6:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 6:00 p.m.  Mike Edgington, Co-Chair

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.
Agenda Revisions and Approval
October 21, 2019 GBOS/GFR Joint Meeting Agenda Approved 

JF/CH
5-0


Announcements:

· Public is encouraged to ask questions and provide comment.  Please raise your hand and wait to be acknowledged. Please take side conversations to the Foyer. 
Agenda Topics
1)
Budgets:
GFR 2019 budget update:  Currently looks like $20,000 shortfall.  Most or all of which may be eliminated with payment for out of area service responses by Kenai Peninsula Borough.  AFD is facing budget shortfall and is managing the shortfall with rolling service “brown-outs”.  This could result in lack of or slower back-up if requested by GFR.

GFR 2020 budget:  With new payroll P&P and other adjustments internally regarding compensation should match expenses to approved budget.
GBOS expresses appreciation to Chief for efforts on budget, etc.

2)
GFR and AFD Contract for EMS services:  
GFR and AFD BT Davidson and Mendive are working through specifics. Next meeting is November 5.  Once they have a recommendation, this will move forward to the AFD and MOA.  Current estimate is that the cost of service on the highway within MOA area is $500,000 and MOA currently pays $200,000 toward that.  Group is also exploring the possibility of replacing Rescue 41 through Areawide bond, paid by areawide taxpayers. This would be a significant savings to Girdwood for equipment used locally and on Seward Highway responses.
GFR should consider adding CPI increase to contract, as it is included in other municipal contracts.  
Deb Essex says GFR should negotiate a contract that does more than cover costs for Seward Highway service.

3)
Level of service based on budget
As discussed earlier, AFD is currently “browning out” service at some stations in order to cover 2019 budget shortfall.  
AFD requires GFR to meet National Fire Protection Association standards, but there are not enough local volunteers to staff to that level.  
DOT is changing structure of road maintenance on the Seward Highway, currently no maintenance scheduled from 10PM-6AM.  GFR should reconsider sending volunteers and equipment out in storms on un-maintained road. Soldotna EMS does not respond unless they have confirmation from troopers of accidents.  
GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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GBOS discusses that structure fires are uncommon, and GFR does not typically have the manpower to fight significant structure fire without AFD assistance.  Emphasis should remain to keep people safe, rather than property.  As half property taxpayers in Girdwood are part-time residents, they may have a different expectation of philosophy related to structure fire.  Group discusses that there is need for more input from the community on this.

Group discusses that it is a priority to continue the preventative efforts of GFR, training, smoke detector program.  Perhaps 60th Anniversary of GFR provides a forum for education effort with the community and a general call out for more volunteers.

GBOS observes that with more development in Girdwood, including improved child care center, new spa/resort facility, and eventually additional housing, the need for a strong fire dept will increase.


4)
Plan for GFR capital projects:  

GFR has provided draft resolution for GBOS consideration at the GBOS meeting later tonight and approval request next Monday.  Airpacks, compressor, bottles, etc to be included in purchase by AFD but paid for by GVSA.  Total request is $240,000, likely this is more than what will be needed by about $20,000.  The purchase will use about half of the GFR capital reserve funds.

Regarding apparatus replacement plans:

Rescue 41:  As discussed, seeking Areawide bond for replacement.
Engine 41:  bond/FEMA grant is a possible source of funding.  Replacement needed in approx. 3 years.
Utility 41:  GVSA item, likely replace suburban with more of a heavy duty truck model as other departments are doing.
Public Comment: None
Action Item Updates as assigned: None
Request for Executive Session: 
Motion:
GBOS moves to hold Executive Session to discuss GFR personnel issue.  Request GFR board remain present, all others exit.

Motion by EB, 2nd by JF
Motion carries 5-0

GBOS enters executive session approx. 6:40, reconvenes to adjourn formally at 6:50.
Adjourn 6:50PM
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